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SUMMER WORSHIP PLAN  
At Consistory’s meeting in February they decided on this plan for Summer  

worship.  
There will only be a 10:30am worship service starting on  

June 9 through September 1.  

            There will NOT be 8am worship starting on June 9 through September 1. 

We will have outdoor worship in the grove at 10:30am on the following Sundays: 

            June 30, July 14 and 28, August 11 and 25.  

            We will worship in the church if the weather does not cooperate on these 
Sundays.  

 

Dear Church Family, 

I’d like to invite you to attend our Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting on Sunday, June 23, 

2024 following the 10:30 AM service. This meeting’s agenda will focus on the approval of the 

FY2025 Budget as well as a review of the audit report for the Funds of Lasting Gifts.  

 

Your participation and engagement in this process supports our programs and mission while  

ensuring our financial vitality moving forward. The budget will be available to review between 

services on Sunday, June 16, 2024. Please take this opportunity to meet with our Financial  

Leadership Team and become informed. 

 

The meeting will be held in person, but a Zoom option will be available to view the meeting 

(voting must be done in person). I look forward to seeing you on June 23rd and working  

together to better serve God and our greater community. 

 

May God continue to bless our church family and those we serve. 

Respectfully, 

Eric Minnich 

Consistory President 

 

Zoom Information:  

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83097072849?pwd=FIgL3ZvlMlgYNwmQP8bIZXEzVzxpmb.1  

 

Meeting ID: 830 9707 2849 

Passcode: 560069 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83097072849?pwd=FIgL3ZvlMlgYNwmQP8bIZXEzVzxpmb.1
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Graduating in 2024? 

Let us celebrate your accomplishments! 

If you’re graduating from High School, College, Grad School, or 

BEYOND...we want to celebrate you! Submit your  

information via the Google form below or the information form 

in your bulletin.  

Then join us in worship on June 16, 2024 to honor you!  

Google form: https://forms.gle/n8A4zXhEUvyjW4Cv6 

https://forms.gle/n8A4zXhEUvyjW4Cv6
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Adult Faith Formation Classes with Pastor Kris     

 

 

Watch for new dates in the Fall!  

                 

Note:  In addition to these gatherings there is an adult group that meets on God First  

Wednesdays on the first Wednesday of the month. The night starts with supper (you can join or 

skip) at 5:30 with small groups starting at 6:30-7:30pm.  See more detailed post.  
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One Great Hour of Sharing - It’s time to share 

 

       One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) is one of four special offerings of the United Church of 

Christ.   This annual special offering supports the disaster, refugee, and development minis-

tries of the United Church of Christ within Our Churches Wider Mission (OCWM). 

 

        In Galatians, the Apostle Paul encourages followers of Jesus to generously help and 

care for others.  Though there is great need in the world and we can grow weary because 

we do not know how to help, God’s spirit energizes us to help. 

 

        You can make a difference. Your generosity makes all the difference. Your gifts to OGHS 

provide immediate aid and long-term support to people experiencing hunger, thirst, disaster, 

or crisis around the world. 

 

         Collections for OGHS will take place in June, to make a donation, please use the  

special envelope included in this newsletter.  This may be mailed to the church office, or 

dropped into the collection plate. Donations may also be made online. 

 

        Thank you for supporting this annual mission collection. 

From the Mission Committee 

Thank you for your generous support during the Easter Mission collection.   Donations of over 

$1,350 will support Parkland C.A.R.E.S and over $1,350 will support the YMCA Warming Station 

program in Allentown.  Both missions will provide love and support to local families, our finan-

cial support definitely makes a difference in the community. 

 

      Each year, earnings from the Urffer Fund in the Funds of Lasting Gifts is provided to missions 

outside of the church who deal with improving the lives of children. 

       This year the Mission Committee approved $720 to sponsor two young adult girls living in 

Zimbabwe, Africa, though the Church World Service program.   Miracle League of the Lehigh 

Valley will receive $875 and My Stuff Bags Foundation will receive $800 to support their mission 

to provide bags of new belongings to children rescued from abuse, homelessness and ne-

glect in the US. 

 

      Each year, earnings from the Mattern Family Humanitarian Needs Fund is provided to mis-

sions across the globe to provide families some of the basic requirements of food, clean wa-

ter and shelter. 

       This year the Mission Committee has approved for $1,000 donations to Veteran’s Out-

reach of Pennsylvania and the Guatemala UCC Water Project.   $500 donations will be pro-

vided to Meals on Wheels of the Lehigh Valley, Maui Food Bank, and the Northeast Communi-

ty Center Food Pantry in Bethlehem. 

 

      Thank you to the Urffer Fund and the Mattern Fund, individual funds within the Funds of 

Lasting Gifts endowment fund for Spreading God’s Love to the World. 
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Do you like to paint or make 
crafts? If so, join us on June 2nd 
at 11:45am in Fellowship Hall to 

help make  
decorations for VBS. Let Ms.  
Tiffany know if you plan to  

attend. 



June 2024 Edition 

Pastor Kayli (pastorkayli@unionucc.org) 
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YOUTH GROUP KICK OFF TO SUMMER 

June 12, 2024 

6:30pm—8:30pm 

All youth grades 6th thru 12th are invited to kick off summertime with 

some fun games, maybe some prizes, and Rita’s to cool us down 

We’ll meet in the Grove (unless it rains, then we’ll be in the Youth Room) 

No need to sign up...just show up and bring your friends!  

Every year, I get sentimental  

watching all those who graduate turn 

the page to the next chapter of life. 

Many blessings and  congratulations 

to all of our graduates! This life is a 

wonderful adventure and we are here 

for you every step of the way.  

Adventure is out there ~ UP  

Summer Sun Tips: 

*Wear SPF 15 or more when in the sun 

*Stay hydrated by drinking water 

*Keep yourself cool to avoid heat  

exhaustion 

*Hang out with Youth Group for safe  

summer fun 
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From the Property Committee 

 

              Summer is coming soon, but let’s think back to the beautiful spring we  

experienced. God’s beauty was all around as all of the flowers and trees awakened from 

their winter hibernation.  The daffodils in the grove, and all of the other flowers were  

spectacular this year.  Then the flowering dogwood trees, cherry trees and magnolias took 

over for a few weeks, providing for a colorful outdoor experience.  Let’s not forget about the 

green grass, growing fast from all of the rain showers, even the dandelion’s provided some 

color, until the fertilizer kicked in. Yes, Spring is always a special time around Union UCC’s 

property. 

 

         The yearly maintenance of the property continues, the oil burner cleaned, fire  

extinguishers inspected, AC units of the offices serviced, gutters cleaned, flower beds 

cleaned and mulched, everything in order as summer arrives. Thank you to the many  

contractors who perform various skills to keep our property in good shape 

 

         Reminder to church members looking to hold a special event in the grove this summer, 

dates are going fast, please contact Marissa in the church office to book a special family 

event.  The grove is a special place for parties, showers, reunions and more. 
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PNEC Ambassador Corner 

2024 Summer Conference Meeting 

 

“For the first time, all four Pennsylvania conferences of the UCC will be gathering for a shared 

Meeting on June 7-9, 2024 at The Penn Stater in State College, PA. We will have shared worship, 

workshops, meals and meetings as well as each conference's separate business meeting. 

 
Below is a letter from the four PA UCC Conference Ministers about this year’s Summer Meeting: 

The planning committee for the Keystone State UCC Conference Summer Meeting has been 

working diligently to prepare for our June 7-9 meeting. The Keystone Working Group in  

collaboration with the Conference Ministers have been seeking grants and additional funding 

to assist with the costs of the meeting. 

 

We want you to know that YOUR attendance is vitally important to us. We need you to help us 

plan for the future of our conferences. Our General Minister and President, the Rev. Dr. Karen 

Georgia Thompson will be with us on Saturday and Sunday, and we hope you will be with us to 

meet her and worship with her on Sunday. 

 

The costs for this meeting will be significantly higher than our usual conference meetings. For 

one thing, this is a 3-day meeting and incorporates the extensive use of technology and the 

Penn Stater multiple room assignments for our gathering. We do not want the cost of the event 

to prevent anyone from attending. Therefore, we are increasing our scholarship funds to cover 

½ the cost of the registration. The registration materials (which are forthcoming) include some 

links for additional hotel locations, should you choose to utilize them. Also, we want you to 

know that our meetings as a Keystone Conference will likely be shorter and less costly. 

 

Please make plans to join us in State College in June and celebrate the work we are doing  

together, because we believe “Together We Are Stronger.” 

 

Union has two delegates who will be attending, but anyone can attend as a guest.  If you are 

interested in more info or would like to register, as a guest, for this shared meeting, contact  

Patty at pattyr@pnec.org or reach out to the PNEConference office, 610-826-5464. 

 

If you have any general Conference questions, please feel free to reach out to me, Janice 

Metzger, at jemrenaissinc@aol.com & please put Union Ambassador in the subject line.  As your 

PNEC Ambassador, I want to help Union members feel more connected to the Conference 

and the wider church. 

 Sheldon Christman and Larysa O’Neill  

married on May 11, 2024 

mailto:jemrenaissinc@aol.com
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 PRESCHOOL  
  
  May is quickly wrapping up as I write this, and with it comes the end of the school year. Last 
days of school and graduation are only a week and a half away, and the students are brimming with 
energy and excitement. The staff on the other hand are drinking extra cups of coffee just to keep up. 
The chocolate one of the parents sent in does not hurt either! The end of a school year is always  
bittersweet, as we know the students are ready to fly the coop and head off to kindergarten, but we will 
also miss being a part of their lives. We have watched them grow and develop over the course of one, 
two and sometimes three years, and we have grown attached to them and their families. Each unique 
personality leaves a mark on our hearts that lasts forever. This group of students and families will hold 
an extra special place in my life as they are the last classes entrusted to my care.  
 
 This week is also Teacher Appreciation week. We will be holding our annual teacher  
appreciation luncheon, and the board and I will say “thank you”, but it will never be enough to express 
how much I value their professionalism, their dedication, the extra hours they put in, and the way they 
truly nurture each individual student.  
 
 There is no Preschool Board Appreciation Week (although there should be), so I am using this  
opportunity to express my profound gratitude to each and every one of the Neffs UCC Preschool 
Board, both present and past, who have supported and guided me, and occasionally talked me off the 
ledge, throughout my tenure here. To all of the staff here at Union UCC, thank you for always having 
my back and for being patient when I have lost and confused parents who need to be guided back my 
direction, or a crazy idea for a new activity.  
 
 I am truly going to miss each and every person associated with this wonderful program. I am,  
however not saying goodbye, I will make sure to pop in often enough you do not have a chance to  
forget me.  
 
Sincerely,  
Annette Wilcox 
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Because of YOU our church changes lives…. 

Here are some of the ways you can share your financial generosity at 

Union.  

 

• ELECTRONIC GIVING  https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z51X/home 

Choose an ongoing regular donation or a  single donation with your 

credit or debit card.  (Help us with fees if you can.) 
 

• Venmo @unionuccneffs  Make a donation or pay for a fundraiser 

or event. Complete “What’s this for?” 
 

• Mobile Giving Vanco Mobile Faith Engagement app 
 

• Cash or checks (to “Union UCC”) Place in the offering plate with a 

member offering envelope or guest envelope (in the seat racks) or 

drop in the mail if you’re not in person. 
 

Contact John Harting (610-799-2508) or Don Penrod (610-972-8719) 

or Pastor Kris if you have questions or if you’d like to learn more 

about other giving options or legacy gifts to Union.  

Vanco 

Venmo 

Vanco Mobile 

https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z51X/home
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Dear Union UCC members, 

 

As many of you know, Mrs. Annette Wilcox is retiring at the end of this school term. 

She has been our Preschool Director for the last nine years. Annette has guided our 

preschool and instituted many positive changes during her tenure. Our preschool has continued 

to provide the children of our community with a solid and foundational base for their  

educational journey. We have thoroughly enjoyed working with Annette and she will be missed. 

 

Lucky for us, we have found Mrs. Wilcox’s successor within our own preschool. It is with great 

pleasure and excitement that we would like to announce that Mrs. Rebekah Millroy will be our 

new Preschool Director, starting June 1st. Rebekah brings with her twenty years experience  

working with preschool-aged children. She has been teaching in our preschool for the last five 

years, working with all three age levels. Rebekah’s enthusiasm, creativity and knowledge of  

preschool children and preschool curriculum are just a few of the wonderful attributes she will 

bring to this position. Best of all, she knows our school, our children and the goals of Neffs UCC 

Preschool. She is working closely with Mrs. Wilcox in order to guarantee a smooth transition. We 

are all looking forward to what the future holds with Mrs. Millroy as our Director. 

 

If you know of anyone looking for a preschool for their three year old, four year old or  

PreK-aged child, we would appreciate you sending them our way. 

 

Sincerely, 

Neffs UCC Preschool Board 

Claire Kern, Kathy Bonsell, Deb Topp, Susan Steinmann, Dixie Gross, Tiffany Lakatosh, Chrissy 

Shivok, Barbara Carinci 
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Pastor Carrie’s Corner 

 

Wisdom Tips for talking about Mental Health  

 

Be a friend: “A friend loves at all times...” (Proverbs 17:17a). Listen without judgment. Provide 

companionship. Offer a ride or a meal. Respect confidentiality. Avoid shame and guilt. 

Remember that we all are impacted by mental health.  

 

Remember that words can hurt: “Rash words are like sword thrusts...” (Proverbs 12:18a). Pay 

attention to the words you use and how they affect the people around you. Avoid labelling and 

stereotyping people.  

 

Stop the stigma: “We, who are many, are one body in Christ” (Romans 12:5). Challenge  

negative attitudes toward mental health and neurodiversity whenever you encounter it.  

Question your assumptions. Correct misinformation about mental health challenges,  

substance use disorders, trauma, and brain differences.  

 

Educate: “Does not wisdom call, and does not understanding raise her voice?” (Proverbs 8:1). 

Learn the facts about the various challenges that can affect mental health, including substance 

use and brain disorders, neurodevelopmental difference, trauma. Realize that mental health is 

physical health. 

 

Resources:  

Blessed Youth: Breaking the Silence About Mental Illness with Children and Teens by Sarah Griffith 

Lund  

 

Not Alone: Reflections on Faith and Depression by Monica A Coleman 

 

Keefe, Rachael A., The Lifesaving Church: Faith Communities and Suicide Prevention by Rachael 

A. Keefe 
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New Members from Pastor Kris              

      New members come to us with a variety of faith experiences and backgrounds as well as a  

variety of interests, passions, and schedules. Maybe you have been visiting us or other churches for a 

long time and are still wondering if this is a fit or the right time to make a commitment to join us  

formally. Or maybe you visited here a few times and knew right away this is your place.   

       In our effort to honor this diversity, we’d like to offer you a few options of continuing this  

conversation.   

1. You can join as a member at any time. Complete the information form (attached or use the 

link) and return it to the office or to me. Reach out to me to schedule a time to meet. We can 

then welcome you as a new member on whatever Sunday you choose at your convenience. 

2. The other option (or in addition to the first option) is to attend a new member gathering. This is a 

chance to meet with me and with other members and hear why they love their church and love 

to serve God here. 
                 

Our next gathering for new members is on Sunday, October 20th at 11:30-12:30 in Memorial Hall 

where coffee hour is. You would be received in church on Sunday, October 27th at 8am or 10:30am 

worship. We hope both options will give you a chance to meet some new friends, get some more  

information about us, and ask your questions.  

                 

To let us know you are interested, please complete this information form by using this link:  https://

docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/

viewform  Or you can contact the office for a paper copy.  

                 

We want to do whatever we can to support you in your spiritual journey here and in the community. 

Please let me know where you are in your discernment and how I can support you. Call or email me 

anytime.   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
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Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
 
Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
 
Carrie Beleno 
Pastor of Visitation 
vispastor@unionucc.org 
 
Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 
 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
 
 
Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
 
 
Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 
Barbara Carinci  
Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 

Church Telephone  
Extension  Directory  

610-767-6961 
 
Pastor Kris ext.  24 
Pastor Kayli ext.  25 
Marissa Haney      ext.  21 
Tiffany Lakatosh  ext.  27 
Barbara Carinci ext.  32 
Music Office ext.  26 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

Our blessings and prayers go to the friends and families of those 

who have passed.   
 

Tyler F. Stoss passed on May 2, 2024. A private service was held on May 

16, 2024. 
 

Mark R. Maletsky passed on May 5, 2024. A service was held on May 11, 2024 at The 

Heintzelman Funeral Home.  
 

William J. Ochs passed on May 12, 2024. Services were held on May 20, 2024 at the 

Heintzelman Funeral Home. 
 

Frederick D. Dannecker, Sr. passed on May 18, 2024. A graveside service was held on 

May 23, 2024.  



New Member Sessions  We encourage you to make a deeper commitment to your faith by joining us as a 
member. Contact Pastor Kris PastorKris@unionucc.org  to sign up.   See page 14 for more information.  
 
Dual Member Status Dual membership is available to people who wish to join our church but who want to  
also maintain membership at another church. Dual members will have the same rights and duties as a  
member. According to our Constitution members are required to commune and donate yearly. We look  
forward to continuing to welcome new members into the Christian journey with our faith family here at Union 
UCC.  
 
Baptism We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service every other month. Our next dates are Sunday, 
July 21, 2024 and September 22, 2024.  There is a pre-baptism zoom session with a pastor the week before. 
Sign up by calling the church office at 610-767-6961 or emailing Marissa Haney at  administra-
tor@unionucc.org.  The pastors will work with you if the scheduled dates are a conflict.  
 
Weddings To begin the process of scheduling your pre-marriage sessions and wedding at church/a venue and/
or with one of the pastors call the church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at administra-
tor@unionucc.org. 
 
There is information on our website, forms to complete are downloadable. More information on the site: 
http://www.unionucc.org/resources for New Member, Baptism, and Wedding forms.  
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Financial Report 
Fiscal 

Year 

Operating 
Fund 

Designated 
Funds 

Grand  

Total All 
Funds 

7-1-2023 -$4,682.00 $39,850.00 $35,168.00 

Income $432,559.00 $48,472.00 $481,031.00 

Expenses $404,027.00 $62,113.00 $466,140.00 

4-30-2024 $23,850.00 $26,209.00 $50,059.00 

Designated Funds category includes offerings for NIN,  

Mother’s Day, OGHS, Lenten, Advent, Improvement Fund,  

Flowers, Directory, Bulletins, Phoebe Campaign, & special gifts. 

Donate, Recycle and Help Your Church 
As you are cleaning out closets and cabinets be sure 

to keep Union UCC in mind. Bring your donations at 
any time to the bin in our grove. The church receives a 
certain amount of money for each pound that is  
donated.  Items that are usable are resold or  
recycled.  You are also helping to save the amount of 
things that end up in a landfill by donating your items 
this way. Recycle Local’s goal is to help agencies have 
0% waste.  

Items accepted include:  clean and dry clothing, 
shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, 
towels, drapes, pillow cases and stuffed animals. 
Place all items in plastic bags.  NO furniture, rags,  
pillows, toys, or household goods.  

This is one more way to give and support the  
mission and ministry of God’s church at Union 
UCC.  Thank you.  

Room or Hall Use for Members  Members are now able to reserve the use of rooms 
in the church again. Contact Marissa in the office to see if your date is available, to 
complete the necessary forms, to learn the guidelines and process, and to pay the 
fees. One time use fees are $60 plus a $25 cleaning fee. We do not offer room use to 
non-members.  

mailto:PastorKris@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org

